
World Book Day 

We had a fantastic turn out this year for World Book Day costumes on Thursday. Thank 
you so much for your effort and support in helping organise outfits for the event. On 
Friday, pupils were able to participate in World Book Day activities such as Bookmark 
Making, Reading, Outdoor Quidditch, Book-themed movie, Mad Hatter’s Tea Party & 

Games, and Short stories around the campfire with snacks. 

 

Ash Wednesday Onsite Service  

CNES were able to hold their first Ash Wednesday service onsite with Richard and James 
from St. James’ Church, Hartlebury, to perform the service. School Council pupils had 
chosen music for the service, and one of the school council members was able to do a 
reading in front of the congregation. Pupils were able to place their crosses made on 

Shrove Tuesday onto the fire pit to be burned. These ashes will then be used next year for 
the service. Pupils had the opportunity to have a cross of ashes placed on their forehead if 

they wished, or could place it on themselves 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                           



Duckling Diaries  

Tuesday 

This week we saw the arrival of five duckling eggs. Pupils 
will be able to observe and witness the hatching of the 

ducklings that are being looked after by the Intervention 
Team. We already witnessed the ducklings moving in their 

eggs and chirping from one of the eggs. Late afternoon, 
one of the eggs could be seen to have a hole in it.  

Thursday 

Throughout the day, 4 ducklings were able to successfully 
hatch out of the 5. Pupils were very understanding and 
mature about the loss of the one duckling. Pupils will 
have the opportunity to put names forward for the 

ducklings and we will be running a name generator wheel 
in assembly next week to see what they should be called.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Shrove Tuesday  

Pupils learnt about the history behind Shrove Tuesday/Pancake 
Day in form groups. During Food Tech lessons, pupils were able 

to make pancakes and a variety of other cakes that are 
traditionally made around the beginning period of Lent. Pupils 

had the opportunity to either design their own pancake, or 
create a paper cross to be used in the Ash Wednesday service 

the next day. 

Careers Guest Speaker  

Every Wednesday afternoon, for the 
next 3 weeks, pupils will be attending 

a series of Careers assemblies 
listening to Guest Speakers about the 
careers they have. This week pupils 

were spoken to by Cuba – and 
Independent Gaming Designer and 

Music Producer. Pupils were fantastic 
in asking a range of questions and 
showed enthusiasm to learn more 

about a career in this field. 
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Dates 

• British Science Week  

• 12th March – Careers Guest 
Speaker 

• 14th March – Holi Celebration 

 


